
provide third doses to those people previously identified, but now with

the expanded list, we know many of our residents will be looking to

the Health Unit to once again provide their vaccination.”

The Health Unit’s mass immunization clinics will operate out of fixed

sites located in each of the three counties in the HKPR region. Dates

and times of each clinic will vary and will be posted on the Health

Unit’s website at www.hkpr.on.ca. Clinic sites include:

Fenelon Falls Community Centre

Lindsay Exhibition

Minden Community Centre

Cobourg Community Centre

Keeler Centre in Colborne

As well, seven high schools are being used for vaccination sites on

weekends. These sites include: Haliburton Highlands Secondary

School, I.E. Weldon S.S. in Lindsay, Lindsay Collegiate and Vocational

Institute (LCVI), Fenelon Falls High School, Cobourg Collegiate

Institute, East Northumberland Secondary School in Brighton, and

Campbellford District High School.

To ensure less waiting for incoming clients at the mass immunization

clinics, the Health Unit is moving back to having residents book an

appointment at upcoming clinics through the provincial booking

system. According to the Health Unit The system will go live at 8 am

on Saturday, November 6 and can be accessed by visiting

https://covid19.ontariohealth.ca/ or by calling the Provincial Vaccine

Contact Centre at 1-833-943-3900 (TTY for people who are deaf,

hearing-impaired or speech-impaired: 1-866-797-0007)

For those residents who do NOT wish to book a vaccination

appointment, the Health Unit will be accepting walk-ins for the last

hour of each clinic (3:30 to 4:30 pm).
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